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July 6, 2023 

Dear Brothers, 

I would like to make the following announcement update for the following brothers:  

Duy Nguyen completed his formation ministry in June 2023. His next assignment 

will be determined soon.   

Frank Wittouck will be part of the formation team, effective July 1, 2023, with 

Joseph-Thien Dinh as lead formator. Frank is a member of the Sacred Heart 

Monastery Community and previously served in formation ministry at SHSST.  

Edward Zemlik. Beginning in September 2023, Hendrik Christianus will be on 

sabbatical in his home country, Indonesia. Edward Zemlik will take his place for one 

year. 

Hendrik Ardianto will replace David Szatkowski as moderator of the pastoral team 

in Mississippi, effective September 1, 2023, pending approval from the Diocese of 

Jackson. Other pastoral team members include David Szatkowski and Guy Blair. 

Jack Kurps helps out on an as-needed basis. 

Guy Blair completed his six years of ministry in San Antonio, serving the deaf 

community and people experiencing poverty, and moved to Holly Springs, MS, in 

March 2023.  

Long Nguyen has received permission to start a CPE residency program at St. Luke 

Medical for a duration of one year.  

I am grateful to these brothers for taking on new assignments and ministerial 

opportunities. As they transition into their new roles, let us keep them in our prayers. 

May their new assignments bring them new opportunities to spread our Dehonian 

charism and spirituality.   

Fraternally, 

 


